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Another fantastic Rotary year capped off by sustained 
giving.  So allow me to ask this questioné.Could giving to 
the Rotary Foundation be considered a ñvalue proposition?ò  
My answer to that question would be a resounding YES!  
Why? Itôs very simple, Rotary continues to make a solid 
ñvalueò case as to why one should donate to the Rotary 
Foundation and thus ñmake a difference.ò   In the Fall 2017 
issue of The Arbor, I noted that ñééRotary members have 
hundreds of health projects underway around the world at 
any given time, and, of course, the eradication of polio has 
created a system/structure for tackling a myriad of other 
health issues as well.   Further, disease results in misery, 
pain, and povertyéé. thatôs why treating and preventing 
disease is so important to Rotarians.  The ñpropositionò éé 
to design and build an infrastructure that allows doctors, 
patients and governments to work together which basically 
allows our members to develop programs that will lead to 
prevention. This premise also holds true for our District 
Simplified Grants program which utilizes Foundation 
monies for projects in our ñbackyard.ò 
 
 

So where is our District in this fund-raising effort? Our 
District has many consistent supporters of the Paul Harris 
Society where they commit to an annual contribution of at 
least $1000 to the Annual Fund.  In addition, there are 
roughly 800 District Rotarians who belong to the D7120 
Rotary Foundation Sustaining Member Society, each 
committed to donating a minimum of $100 per year to any 
of the funds: Annual Giving, Polio Plus or any grant.  
Therefore, as a District we are doing very well and you all 
deserve credit for that.  At the end of May, 2018, our 
Annual Giving stands at 140% of our goal or $244,021 with 
Polio Plus is slightly less than $60,000.   
 
However, in my travels throughout the District I still hear 
from some, begging the questionsé. Why should we 
support the Rotary Foundation?  What is the impact of my 
donation?  Where does the money go from these 
contributions?  The answers to these questions are very 
easy as I stated earlier and worth repeatingé. our donations 
go directly into all kinds of projects.  Worldwide in the 
form of Global Grants that provide funding for developing 
systems for delivery of potable water, for medicine and 
medical equipment, for funding the building of schools and 
funding to eradicate the crippling disease of polio.  On the 
local front we fund Simplified Grants which provide 
funding for numerous projects in our own communities 
such as backpacks for children, equipment for senior 
programs, schools and playgrounds and support of many 
food shelf programs to feed the hungry.  So, I canôt begin to 
thank those of you who have consistently supported these 
efforts and ask those of you that have not to look at the 
ñvalueò of contributing to such worthwhile causes. 
 
Although all of you made this a successful year for the 
Foundation, as noted above I would be remiss if I did not 
recognize some key people who led the drive for success in 
our fundraising this year.  My first thank you goes out to 
our District Rotary Foundation Chair, Ellen Hughes.  
Among the myriad of accomplishments this year were that 
she spearheaded our modified Grant Management Seminar 
presentations.  She also responded, with a smile, because of 
extenuating circumstances, moved the Foundation Brunch 
from November to April, which was not an easy task. This 
year it will now be moved back to November.  In addition, 
with the help of our Foundation Area Directors conducted a 
record breaking auction at last monthôs District Conference 
in Saratoga Springs.  Lastly, she generally kept us all aware 
of what was happening with respect to Foundation 
activities.   

District Governor Don Milton & Ruth  
Home Club - Penfield 

Continued on Page 2 
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 DG Don Milton 
(Continued from Page 1): 
 
Other chairs who also did commendable work for the 
District were Don Alhart for Annual Giving, Chuck Turner 
for Grants who will now be succeeded by Eric Shmidt, Polio 
by Laurie Vonglis, Dan Barletta for Stewardship Chair and 
Eric Parker as Foundation Trainer. 
 
In less than a month I will be leaving the office of District 
Governor and leave it with a great sense of pride and 
pleasure.  I have enjoyed what I consider the ñrideò of a 
lifetime with each of you and your clubs during this past 
year.  You all do amazing things for Rotary, and responded 
with gusto to my initiatives, i.e. child poverty and strategic 
planning.  In my mind you all totally out did yourselves in 
what I consider truly ñmaking a difference.ò  You all have 
my wishes for a great Rotary future.  Thank you for all you 
do for Rotary.  You all deserve and have my very best. 
 
Yours in Rotary Service, 

DG Don    

So if you don't have a husband like mine, I am just sending a 
gentle reminder that if your donation has simply slipped 
your mind, I will bring it back to the forefront. 
 
I need to thank some people: to Eric Schmidt who is moving 
up from DSG chair to Grants Sub Committee Chair; to 
Bruce Spector who is moving from a Foundation Area 
Director to DSG Chair; to the Foundation Area Directors 
who are leaving that position: Elisa DeJesus (who will be 
replaced by Dave Gratzer from the Rochester Deaf Club); to 
Barb Harper (for whom I cannot find a replacement...anyone 
in area 12 interested?); and to Chuck Turner, PDG and 
Grants Subcommittee Chair Extraordinaire who has been on 
the Foundation Committee since before the inception of the 
New Grants Program in 2013.  His wisdom and counsel 
have been greatly appreciated throughout the years.  And 
welcome to Shirley Levernier who will be a FAD for 
Friendship, Belmont and Wellsville...or area 2.1 as we are 
currently calling it.  Still need Foundation Area Directors for 
Areas 2.2 (Canisteo and Hornell), Area 4 (Nunda, Mt. 
Morris, Dansville, Perry and Geneseo), as well as Area 12 
(Sodus, Clyde, Lyons, Red Creek and Wolcott). 
 
But most of all, I want to take this opportunity to THANK 
each and every one of YOU! You are what makes the 
Rotary Foundation the success it is today.  You are the 
reason the foundation can work through us and with us to do 
good in the world.  It is OUR Foundation and by working 
together, we MAKE A DIFFERENCE! 
Thank you! 

 

District Foundation 
Ellen Hughes, Chair 

 
Well it has been a great year!  We 
have surpassed our $100 per capita 
thanks to the generosity of Meg and 
Dean Huff but have still not reached 
last year's level of giving.  At this 
point we have 8 clubs you have 
donated NOTHING!  While I know 
it is difficult, I do hope they can 
find their way to making a donation 

of any size to join the district in 100% Foundation Support. 
 
Just a few reminders...we have 9 clubs who have donated 
something but have not reached their $25 average per  
member giving.  This means that they will not be able to 
apply for a District Simplified Grant next April.  One reason 
this really bothers me is that I do not like to see clubs 
making that decision now.  It closes a door to them that they 
may regret.  I am hoping those clubs and all Rotarians will 
take the next two weeks to rethink your giving and decide 
that a donation is in order.  We also have many Sustaining 
Members and several Paul Harris Society Members who 
have not fulfilled their commitment.  If you are able to do 
so, please remember to send that in NOW!  I am guessing 
that many of you do not have a husband such as mine who 
says, "Ellen, I need a check for $1000!!!".  To the many of 
you who know him, subtlety is not his greatest strength.     
But the upshot is that I wrote the check, if only so he would 
stop bugging me!   
 Ellen 
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GG 1757157 Lyonda, Democratic Republic of the Congo 
Water, Sanitation and Hygiene (WASH) Project, $ 54,256 

Project supported by Clubs of Penn Yan, Corning, Dundee, Palmyra ï
Macedon, Perry, District 7120, and several international partners 

 
The primary goals for this WASH project, as developed by Leon Fontier, current President of 
the Penn Yan Rotary Club, are as follows:  beginning in Lyonda, we will be drilling wells in 
Lyonda (@2,000 beneficiaries) and the neighboring villages of Cecli Wendji (@5,000 
beneficiaries), Nkalamba (@2,000 beneficiaries), the Parish of Besenge (@3,000 
beneficiaries), and the town of Bikoro (7000 residents) . Latrines and placenta pits for clinics 
will be constructed as needed.  Hygiene education for hand washing, as well as hygienic 
maintenance of wells and latrines, will be conducted.    
 
To tackle the problem we need to develop a sustained water supply operation with the 
objective to create new sources of safe water and to rehabilitate broken pumps.  The production 
of a well requires two distinct sets of skills, the actual boring, casing and development of a 
well is one set. The other set of skills is the plumbing, installation, maintenance and repair of 
the water extraction systems (pumps and other components).  The proposed project would 
make the skills and tools necessary available in the region by creating, supporting and 
sustaining an ongoing well-drilling program. 
 
GG 1525063 follow-up. In that grant we provided the Bolenge hospital with running water as 
one of our activities.  Today, the hospital itself lacks proper latrines and has no facilities to 
properly dispose of medical and biological waste.  We would build latrines and placenta pit 
and provide an incinerator for safe disposal of placenta and other biological waste at the 
Bolenge hospital.  In addition, we will provide the hospital with a chlorine generator that will 
create an ongoing supply of chlorine for sanitation purposes.  These contributions would 
complete that sanitation aspect at the Bolenge hospital. 

 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In the photos above, notice that each well has a chain and a lock:  the president of the first 
well committee and the local Catholic priest agreed that each well needed such security and 
would be open only certain hours of the day so that the committees in charge of the well 
could assure no abuse of the wells takes place!  Interestingly, Leon Fontier (current President 
of the Penn Yan Rotary Club) found on arrival in nearby Bolenge in February this year that 
one of the wells his team set up in 2015 had a broken pump.  The team he has now trained 
fixed the pump and the well now has a chain and lock!  
         (continued on Page 4) 
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GG 1757157 - (continued from page 3) : 
 
In early February, Leon was in Kinshasa purchasing necessary supplies and hiring a recent 
Congolese college graduate to manage the project.  By the end of April, the training has been 
accomplished.  We now have both teams of workers, an administrative assistant to manage 
record keeping and a project manager to guide well drilling and pump operations activities.   
 
The teams have completed well drilling (five new wells), latrine construction, and hygiene 
education in the village of Lyonda and made progress on the follow-up activities at the 
hospital in Bolenge. In addition, five other wells that had been constructed by other 
organizations but were out of order have been fixed by our workers.   

 
Each well has a committee consisting of a president, treasurer and secretary responsible for 
operating the well, maintaining funds from families for the maintenance and repair fund.  
Each family contributes fifteen cents per week.  Remember, this is a dollar a day economy.  
For well number one, serving 30 families (157 people total), that totals to $3.80 per week.  
Over time, this amount should cover operating and maintenance costs for the well, making 
the project sustainable.  Other wells are serving over 100 families with almost 700 people in 
them.   
 
Our grant partner, HTS Congo (an independent 501 c3) hired a local woman already working 
part time for WHO and Doctors without Borders to teach every family the importance of 
hygiene.  She uses her laptop computer to show each family a hygiene video explaining how 
cholera is transmitted as part of the instruction.  The villagers have no normal access to such 
technology and pay rapt attention to this hygiene educator as a result.  Through her efforts 
and the existence of available clean water now and appropriate hygiene facilities, we hope 
one consequence of our grant will be a significant reduction in childhood deaths due to water 
borne diseases! 
 
 

 
 
 
Article submitted by PDG Jeff Krans 
 
If your club would like to see a video showing one of the current 
grantôs well drilling operation as a program, please contact Jeff Krans 
at jkrans228@gmail.com. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

mailto:jkrans228@gmail.com
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Rotary Dialysis Project Completed 

Submitted by PDG Jeff Krans 
 

This year one of our trusted partners in India, DRFC Jay Jayasankar in District 3201, offered 
to support one of our district projects and asked if we would support a project for one of his 
clubs.  District 3201 is in the State of Kerala in southwestern India.  Our grants team agreed 
and we partnered with the Rotary Club of  Thodupuzha to provide low cost dialysis 
treatment facilities at the government hospital in their city for four hundred patients too poor 
to travel long distances to the available facilities.  The grant paid for three new dialysis 
machines.  In addition, the grant provided for the training of fifty nurses and twelve 
technicians who will be monitoring the dialysis machines and helping patients. 

 

 

 
Global Grant 1862430 

 
The total grant for this project was 
$40,000.   The contributions and 
matching dollars were as follows: 
 
District 7120: $7,500 
  TRF Match: $7,500  
District 3201: $5,000 
  TRF Match: $5,000 
Rotary Club of Thodupuzha: $10,000 
  TRF Match: $5,000 
 

The resulting patient care will improve 

the quality of life for those being 

treated and reduce the incidence of 

renal failure for those with diabetes.   


